IPFW Athletics Staff Meeting 10/5/04
Attending:  Granger, Fisher, Gernon, Blumenthal, Noll, Pope, Nelson, Patterson, Buck, Stefankiewicz, Saalfrank, Paul, Yovich, N. Kieffer, Cotton, C. Miller, Clark, Moore, Heffron, Perrotte, Phillips, J. Kieffer,  Hitzeman, B. Miller, Pechota, Kuznar, Burns, Bartelheim.

Absent:  Andrews, Ball, S. Florio, Girardot, Harper, Hartley, Marsh, Tillapaugh

 1.
SAS Team   Chris reported that Leslie and Julie are collecting the progress reports.  They are due tomorrow, 10/6.    PASS is going well.  Freshmen are attending Monday noon sessions.   A nutritionist would be interested in offering a class next fall on sports nutrition if there is any interest.   SALT is meeting regularly.  Officers for this year are:  Adam Ferris – President,  Laura Randolph – Vice President, and Jackie Eakright – Secretary/Treasurer.  They want to set up a fundraising event for this fall and are open to ideas; please give them your suggestions.   Mark requested a synopsis of SALT activities from the year past and Chris will provide that information to him.


Abbie thanked everyone for the excellent attendance at the Rules/Education meeting today.  


Elliott informed us that alcohol abuse is a problem at the residence halls and that the University has a policy for these incidents.   He asked if the coaches want to be informed if the athletes are involved.   There may be a three-strike rule put into effect for these offenses.  He stated that some coaches have a “48-hour rule” which is against the University policy and the NCAA form that the student athletes sign at the beginning of the year, stating that they will abstain from alcohol use, which sends a mixed message to the student athletes.   Do we need a department policy on this issue?   We will take a look and see how to resolve this.   SALT members are invited to be involved in the discussions.

Study Table – Elliott is finalizing and will get the results to Mark.

2.
Student-Athlete Training Table  This needs to be addressed and set up now for implementation in the fall semester.   Discussions continue with Greg Goeglein to provide pricing, and a suitable location will be finalized.   A full meal option should be available for at least one day a week.   Mark asked for offers of help with this situation.

3.
Use of IPFW Athletics Logo   Rick handed out two sheets with the various approved logos for use in ordering team apparel.   He suggested photocopying the sheet and using it to request his approval for use with a purchase request.    Rick will still need to initial the logo so Purchasing knows it is approved.

4. 
Dress Code – No report at this time.
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5.
Joan Goldner – New staff member for Development.   She will start sometime yet this month.  She will work with Foundation and Royal Dons from a giving standpoint, while Rick will continue to work with the Corporate folks.  Ms. Goldner has been in the Ft. Wayne area for a long time and has most recently been executive director of Ft. Wayne Sports Corp.  Her primary focus will be traditional university giving.
6.
Office Reorganization – We are looking at using some of the space formerly occupied by Performance One.  Some of the offices on the second floor will be shuffled around to be more accommodating.  Computer and phone lines are insufficient for our staff, so a telecommunication room (in the dance floor area) will be added, hopefully by the end of the year, which should eliminate that problem.   Expansion of Gates Center is definitely needed.
7.
Royal Dons Fall Event & Auction:  October 21   Gates Center Gym  5:30 pm

Invitations have been sent.   This event is to help promote all programs, so please help us out.   Items are needed for the auction.   Give Rick any additional names for the invitation list.


Cocktails will be on one side of the gym and the bleachers will be pulled out on the other side.  Mark will open with some comments at 6:00 pm.   The digital slide show from the spring sports banquet will be shown.  The basketball and volleyball teams will participate in a 10-minute scrimmage at 6:15.   Please let Ron know specifically which of your athletes will be attending so he can get the name tags made.

8.
Conference Update  Big Sky Conference may be expanding.   Southern Utah would be a logical choice to go there.    We will need to wait and see.   The Mid Con continues to encourage us.

9.
Community Outreach   Various coaches relayed what their teams have done or will be doing in the future.   Nick Kieffer told that Big Brothers/Big Sisters has a Sports Buddies program that he will present at the next SALT meeting.  Baseball plans to  hold a free, one-day camp in December;  men’s basketball has had some of their guys talk to grade school kids, and will bag groceries for Scott’s Cancer Day tomorrow.  Softball is planning to bring some students from Bloomingdale School to games here, and also go there to read to the children.   Jenny Kieffer would like suggestions for a Fitness Challenge to involve student athletes and participants of the Health Fair on March 23.
Applause was given for all efforts so far.  Please continue to keep up these worthwhile causes.
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10.
OLD/NEW Business    Reminders of the Mastodon Roast on Oct. 12, Midnight Madness on October 15, and Fall Campus Visit Day on October 31.  

Midnight Madness is October 15.   Bring a food item for admission.   The band, Recycle Percussion, will perform, and at 11:30 SAB will distribute freebies.   A scrimmage will take place at 12:01 a.m. with both teams, and the cheerleaders and pep band will perform.

Ron and Judy will host something for Athletics for the Fall Campus Visit Day on Oct. 31.

Congratulations to Women’s Volleyball for being listed 15th in the Mid East Region; to Eric and the women’s tennis team for beating Franklin (Eric invited everyone to come out this afternoon for wings to celebrate Senior Day for his teams),  to Jeff Marsh for the women’s team’s 8th place finish, and to Cross Country for 1st place at the Ohio Invitational last Saturday.

Coaches are asked to provide information of interest for the IPFW Notebook for fall sports to Sara Trotto.   Please give her a call.

Trainers and doctors have the final authority to say whether or not an athlete is allowed to practice or play.  Red Shirts are determined by the NCAA.   Please work with the training room staff on these issues.

Head Coaches – look at the NCAA rules – practice times are changing.   Be aware!

Ron Clark wishes to thank everyone who contributed to his Diabetes Research Walk.  A sizeable donation was made by his team.  Also, a reminder that the gym is becoming especially busy from now on.   Please make all scheduling changes with Ron.

Walb cafeteria will display sports memorabilia in the future.  If you have anything to contribute please see Brian.

Dan Fox asked for everyone’s cooperation and understanding that his staff is spread very thin at times.   In-season teams will have trainer priority.  

Adjourned at 1:00 pm.

